Minutes of the 75th  Annual General Meeting of the Surrey County Netball Association
held on 
Wednesday 4th June 2008 at The Park House Meeting Room, Leatherhead at 8pm.

Present

Officials: Maureen Clark (President), Lyn Handley, Carol McGrail, Gemma Dawson, Maggie Finch, Chris Kelso, Mel Hinshelwood, Jane Reuben, Laura Wilson, Chris Stephens, June Tenwick, Mandy Hiscocks
Life Members: Mary French, Joyce Wheeler, Leagues: Eunice Smith (County),Joan Chipperfield (Surrey), Jackie Durbridge (Kingston), Jackie Rowland (Croydon), Angela Best (Chertsey)
Clubs, Schools and Individuals: Barbara Taylor and Becky Tyler (Purley), Linda Bacon (The Downs), Anne Spracklan (Whyteleafe), Julie Drury (Cobham), Pat Forrester and Debbie Pettifer (Tiffin), Calfiona Harvey and Louise Roberts (Claygate), Jen Duckworth (Capital Nuns),Tracy Thompson (Fairlands), Kelly Galloway (Freds), Cheryl Boyce (Alpha), Lorna Valgin (Nonsuch), Jenny Stephens.
The President welcomed everyone to the meeting and congratulated all the officers and leagues on their reports.  These showed that there is a lot of netball going on in Surrey, and that she is proud that netball is flourishing.  The junior tournament recently held was a fantastic achievement with 54 teams of ages 12-16 years which reflects well on the county.  Behind the scenes are dedicated volunteers particularly the coaches, umpires and supporters and she congratulated all the teams concerned.  
1.  Apologies For Absence were received from Eileen Brewer, June Garman, Jackie Hayward, Doreen Allen, Julia Martin, Linda Bacon, Angela Best, Juliette Philips, Stephanie Robinson, Old Actonians NC, Omega NC, St Philomena’s School, St Georges College, Elmbridge NC, Priors Field School, Lavender Park NC, Croham Hurst School, Coombe Girls School, Grasshoppers NC, Hampton NC.
2.  Minutes of the 2007 AGM were approved and signed. Proposed by Julie Drury, Seconded by Mel Hinshelwood.
.

3.  There were no Matters Arising 

4.  There was one letter of  Correspondence from Jackie Hayward.
5.  Reports of Executive Committee, Schools, Leagues. 
These had been circulated prior to the meeting.

Additional comments
1) Carol McGrail spoke to her report on the L&SE Region advising the meeting that the Regional fee was being increased from 20p to 35p per person.  However, the County would be absorbing this increase.  There is a difficulty with online affiliations but the County has not been able to change the process.  Refunds are therefore available and clubs should contact the County.

2) Carol advised the meeting that funding for the Netball Development Officer’s post would be ending in March 2009 and therefore the County would need to consider other sources of funding.  England Netball would be deciding funding for NDOs later in the year.  

3) Carol commented that it was excellent that Katy Holland had been in the national Talent programme.

4) Carol encouraged people to use the Surrey Netball website.

5) June Tenwick reported that 2 candidates had passed their C award test.

6) The Kingston League have 5 teams on their waiting list.

7) A report from the Surrey Schools section was summarised by Chris Kelso and read to the meeting, with Mandy Hiscocks supplementing the report with comments. 
There being no further comments Lyn Handley proposed and Jackie Rowland seconded the acceptance of the reports.

6.  Report from Treasurer
Maureen introduced Gemma Dawson, the new county Treasurer, to the meeting.  The unaudited accounts had been circulated prior to the meeting.

Joan Chipperfield proposed the acceptance of the accounts seconded by Jackie Durbridge.

7.  Affiliation fees for 2008-2009

Mary French confirmed that England Netball had passed a £1 increase in fees for adults, and 50p for juniors.  In view of this, it was proposed to the meeting to not increase the Surrey affiliation fee for the coming season which would remain at £6.50, giving a total of £28 for adults and £20 for juniors.  This was agreed unanimously.

8.Elections 
  1)   June Tenwick was no longer able to continue as Umpiring Secretary but no nominations had been received.  She outlined the responsibilities and explained that there was an option to split the post – one person to deal with testing and administration, the other to deal with the technical side.  Maureen thanked June for the tremendous job she had done as Umpiring Secretary.  Joan Chipperfield thanked her on behalf of the Surrey Netball League, but recommended that clubs took more responsibility in dealing with umpiring problems.  
  2)  The position of Welfare Officer was vacant due to Hazel Paige moving out of the county.  Carol commented that England Netball were actively promoting welfare issues.  No nominations received and post is vacant. (Note: after the meeting, Barbara Taylor volunteered to fill the position which the Executive Committee gladly accepted).

All other officers were prepared to stand and as there were no other nominations they were declared elected, proposed by Barbara Taylor and seconded by June Tenwick.

7.  Election of Auditor 
It was decided to leave this to the committee in association with the Treasurer to deal with which was agreed.
8.  Dates for 2008-2009 
Dates were circulated at the meeting.  Of particular note:
County Academy Trials: 13/14 September 08
Surrey round of National Schools: 15/22 November 08
Possible date for Junior Clubs Tournament 26 April 09

SCNA End of Season Rally: 9 May 09

Play-offs for County League: 17 May 09

Note – the 2009 AGM will be held on Wednesday 10 June at Purley Sports Club
9. Presentation of Awards for County League

Eunice Smith outlined the results of the County League for the season with Tiffin winning the League, Capital Nuns second, and The Downs third.  Tiffins were congratulated and presented with the trophy.  Tiffins club members commented that they had enjoyed the league which was well organised.  The meeting wished them good luck in the play-offs for the Regional League.

10.  Any Other Business
1)Maureen presented Anne Spracklan with her England Netball Long Service Award.  Maureen commented that Anne had been involved in netball for many years, and she had begun working on the Surrey Committee as County Umpiring Secretary.  She was now Regional Umpiring Secretary.  The County had therefore proposed Anne for the EN award.  Carol then presented Anne with the EN Long Service Award and flowers from the County.

2) Carol presented County Colours to Jane Reuben and Laura Wilson.  She explained to the meeting that the County committee were discussing how to expand this to include recognition for volunteers with a Surrey version of the national Goalden Globe awards.  
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm.

Signed………………………………………       (President)

Date……………………………

